
The St. Joseph Pastoral Council is seeking new members for a three-year term starting on July 

1, 2024. The purpose of the Parish Pastoral Council is to assist, serve, and advise Monsignor 

Lyons in directing the mission of the parish. The mission of the parish is to follow the teachings 

and ministry of Jesus Christ as revealed through the Roman Catholic Church and expressed 

through the Bishop of the Diocese of Harrisburg. Typically, the Parish Pastoral Council has 

meetings on the first Wednesday of each month from September to June and strives to achieve 

consensus in its decision-making process through prayerful discernment, study, and insights of 

all members.  Council members must be at least 18 years old, members of St. Joseph Parish 

and practicing Catholics. Nomination forms will be available at all church entrances and on 

the Saint Joseph website from February 10 - 18, 2024, and must be completed and 

returned no later than February 21, 2024. Elections will take place at the end of April." 


